RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held August 25th, 2020

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present.

VISITORS: John Hoffer, Ed Monroe, Barb Selegue, BJ Cottrill, Don Watkins

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$10,363.82 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

			2	
5916	08/24/2020	Goss Supply Co.		\$165.60
5917	08/24/2020	Bureau of Workers' Compensation		\$63.64
5918	08/24/2020	MNCO		\$490.30
5919	08/24/2020	Pleasant Valley Limestone		\$1,077.79
5920	08/24/2020	Mar-Zane Inc.		\$804.60
5921	08/24/2020	BEN HUPP		\$450.00
5922	08/24/2020	Daniel VanBuren		\$225.00
5923	08/24/2020	STUART MACK		\$331.22
5924	08/24/2020	JENNIE DUVAL		\$450.00
5925	08/24/2020	NAPA Auto Parts		\$94.65
5926	08/24/2020	ZEMBA BROS, INC		\$125.00
5927	08/24/2020	Beckert Chain Saw Supply		\$47.45
5928	08/24/2020	Englefield Oil Co.		\$445.20
5929	08/24/2020	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL		\$788.16
5930	08/24/2020	JENNIE DUVAL		\$951.35
5931	08/24/2020	JOHN E HOFFER		\$744.36
5932	08/24/2020	BENJAMIN C HUPP		\$686.47
5933	08/24/2020	STUART MACK		\$549.05
5934	08/24/2020	BARBARA L SELEGUE		\$308.11
5935	08/24/2020	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN		\$685.35
5936	08/24/2020	DONALD W WATKINS		\$880.52
				\$10,363.82

<u>Correspondence:</u> FO received request to authorize gas company to install 1" gas line on Laurel Hill. Trustees approved.

ZONING INSPECTOR: Barb Selegue, zoning inspector, reported she issued 2 permits.

She will be sending letters to anyone with a box trailer to let them know they will need to purchase a permit. She requested the zoning commission meet to discuss reducing the minimum lot size in the ag district.

<u>Unfinished Business:</u> Trustees discussed culvert on Roley Hill Rd, which is plugged and needs to be cleaned out.

Trustees have received very little calls or complaints about the new trash company.

Trustees discussed replacing the cinder bin.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Barb Selegue asked if there is something that can be done about the big bump in the road in front of her house where there is a large culvert.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee VanBuren. With business complete, the board adjourned at 8:00pm.

Ben Hupp-President

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee